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Nome City Council 
Jerald Brown 

Scot Henderson 
Doug Johnson 
Mark Johnson 

Adam Martinson 
Meghan Sigvanna Topkok 

                                               

                       

NOME COMMON COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION & SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA 
MONDAY, JANUARY 17, 2022 at 5:30 / 7:00 PM 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS IN CITY HALL 

102 Division St. ▪  P.O. Box 281 ● Nome, Alaska 99762 ●  Phone (907) 443-6663 ●  Fax (907) 443-5345 
 

 

ROLL CALL 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

CITIZENS' COMMENTS 

NEW BUSINESS 

A. Discussion and Recommendations on Quick Stop's Package Goods License Renewal 
Application, 

PAGE 2 Nome Liquor #775 Package Store Renewal Notice  

PAGE 3 Nome Liquor #775 Complete Renewal Packet 

PAGE 13 2019 EMS Calls to Front St 

PAGE 24 2020 EMS Calls to Front St 

PAGE 31 2021 EMS Calls to  Front St 

PAGE 39 2017 - 2021 NPD Statistics Quick Stop  

PAGE 41 Submitted Public Comment on Quick Stop License Renewal  

 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

Mayor 
John K. Handeland 

Manager 
Glenn Steckman 

Clerk 
Bryant Hammond 
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350

November 22, 2021 
 
City of Nome 
Via Email:   bhammond@nomealaska.org  
   
   
Re: Notice of 2022/2023 Liquor License Renewal Application  
 
License Type: Package Store License Number: 775 
Licensee: The North West Company (International) Inc 
Doing Business As: Nome Liquor Store 

  
We have received a completed renewal application for the above listed license (see attached application 
documents) within your jurisdiction. This is the notice required under AS 04.11.480. 
 
A local governing body may protest the approval of an application(s) pursuant to AS 04.11.480 by 
furnishing the director and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the 
protest within 60 days of receipt of this notice, and by allowing the applicant a reasonable opportunity to 
defend the application before a meeting of the local governing body, as required by 3 AAC 304.145(d). If 
a protest is filed, the board will deny the application unless the board finds that the protest is arbitrary, 
capricious, and unreasonable.  
 
To protest the application referenced above, please submit your written protest within 60 days, and 
show proof of service upon the applicant and proof that the applicant has had a reasonable opportunity 
to defend the application before a meeting of the local governing body. 
 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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City of Nome 

Police Department 
 

Michael Heintzelman 
Chief of Police 

   
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Here is a statistical overview at the Nome Quick Stop area, you can see a five year analysis using the 
location of Nome Visitor Center, Nome Quick Stop, Bering Sea Restaurant/Bar, and Nugget Inn Hotel. 
 

Year Total Calls at 
303 W Front 
Street 
Nome Quick 
Stop 

Total Calls 
using 301 W 
Front Street 
Nome Visitor 
Center 

Total Calls 
using 305 W 
Front Street 
Bering Sea 
Restaurant 

Total Calls 
using 315 W 
Front Street 
Nome 
Nugget Inn 

TOTALS 
FOR THE 
YEAR 

2021 125 396 24 453 998 

2020 136 485 31 301 953 

2019 165 460 67 364 1056 

2018 181 333 31 511 1056 

2017 165 307 124 320 916 

 
 
As you can see the total amount of call volume of police requested assistance or call for service per year 
alone in that immediate area. On average using 1,000 calls a year in that area Nome Police Department 
responds to the scene around 2.7 or ~ 3 times a day. 
 
What type of calls? Specifically looking at 303 W Front St (Quick Stop) see below. This will give you a 
general idea. 
 
2021 DATA for ONLY 303 W FRONT ST 
 
Ambulance Requests – 25 
Animal Related – 1 
Assault Misd – 11 
Agency Assist – 7 
Public Assist – 3 
Court Doc Service – 1 
Custodial Interference – 1 
Disorderly Conduct – 9 
Disturbance – 4 
DUI – 1 
Intoxicated Person – 28 
Harassment – 2 
Information – 9 
AS 4 Violations – 2 
MIP – 1 
Misd Other – 1 
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MCA – 1 
Suicide Threat – 1 
Theft Prop – 2 
Theft Veh – 1 
Traffic Stop – 1 
Trespass – 2 
Violate Conditions of Release – 1 
Weapons Offense – 1 
Welfare Check - 9 
    
 
2021 Total Intoxicated Person Calls: 640. Majority is spread across ‘W Front Street’ 
 
Sincerely, 
 
    
 
      
Wade “Gray” Harrison 
      
Investigation 
907-443-8505 
wharrison@nomealaska.org 
      
Nome Police Department 
PO BOX 1230 
Nome AK 99762 
907-443-2266 fax 
907-443-5262 dispatch
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City of Nome Common Council 
 
Thank you for keeping the conversation surrounding alcohol and Front Street in Nome 
progressing forward.  As most citizen are aware, the current state of Front Street is very dismal 
and doesn’t promote tourism, economic development, and most importantly quality of life for 
the citizens of Nome.  It would be in the best interest of the City of Nome and the Nome 
citizens to reduce the amount of alcohol available on Front Street. 
 
According to the Nome Nugget Newspaper, one can find that in the last year, almost 100% of 
arrests involve alcohol.  I believe the majority of EMS calls are focused on Front Street.  Where 
do people tend to drink in public?  Where do people who drink too much tend to pass out or 
require medical attention?  Where are the crowds before 11am, when the package stores are 
allowed to sell alcohol, hanging out?  Where do citizens of Nome avoid with their children?  
Where can the majority of trash, empty monarch vodka a.k.a “red cap” bottles, vomit and feces 
be found?  Is this our Nome?  Why have more businesses not filled the vacant spaces on Front 
Street or maintained the current buildings more aesthetically?  Would you if every morning 
there was stains from the night before, or someone passed out in your entry way? 
 
What is the source of this unsanitary, derelict, and dangerous condition we’ve allowed to 
develop on Front Street?  I would argue that it is due to alcohol sales ON FRONT STREET.  Bars 
do not allow patrons to walk out with drinks.  In essence, the package store is doing just that.  It 
may be that we are currently lucky to have strict and dedicated managers at the Nome 
Quickstop location, but the problems on Front Street persist and will not get better with the 
location selling alcohol. 
 
I ask the Nome Common Council to protest the renewal of the Nome Quickstop Package Store 
License on the basis that: 1.) There are currently 4 or more package store license in Nome when 
a town of 3500 should only have 2 (based on new package store license approval process 
requirements), 2.)  Problems with public drinking and intoxicated individuals are predominantly 
centered within the vicinity of the Nome Quickstop, 3.)  Public intoxication and visitor 
experiences have proven to not be compatible, yet the Nome Quickstop and Nome Visitor 
Center are next door neighbors (across from City Hall), 4.)  Alaska Commercial owns Nome 
Quickstop as well as two other package stores in Nome. 
 
There are a few options in front of you.  When considering those, I also ask you to consider 
what benefit the current state of Front Street provides to residents and visitors.  What is the 
benefit of recommending approval of the package store license for the Quickstop for the 
citizens of Nome’s quality of life, economic development of Front Street, and growing tourism?   
 
Drew McCann, Director 
Nome Convention & Visitor Bureau 
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From: Wade Harrison
To: Bryant Hammond
Subject: Monday workshop statement
Date: Wednesday, January 12, 2022 9:50:50 PM

Bryant,

Here is my written statement. (As a citizen)

I believe Nome Quickstop should have their licensed suspended for 6 months to compare and contrast with police
data of police intoxication calls within the general area in order to make a sound decision before shutting down a
business.

I also believe if we do not renew their license, folks wishing to continue to consume excess alcohol or get “runners”
will do so and move to another part of town. So folks need to be ready for another area such as the park next to
hansons. Think when we had the shelter at the rec center, numerous of people had issues from the street of Steadman
to E 6th Ave rather than areas of the current NEST shelter.

This is not a permanent solution, however moving to a local option (aka damp) community where the City can
control the sell of alcohol by permit and limit the amount per person and track is the more favorable way to go the
city would need to hold in election time.

Wade Harrison
P.O. Box 1191
Nome AK 99762

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Lagneaux
To: Bryant Hammond
Subject: Special meeting
Date: Thursday, January 13, 2022 9:04:35 AM

So my question is why exactly is there a “special” meeting to renew a license for a store that has been in place
longer than most of us have been alive? And will there be a special meeting for all the other stores/restaurants/bars?

Sent from my iPhone
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From: mary jo schaaf
To: Bryant Hammond
Subject: Alcohol permits
Date: Thursday, January 13, 2022 4:23:49 PM

Sending my thoughts on the licensing of QuikStop. I believe they should be granted a license. The homeless
problem is not going to disappear if it does not have alcohol. It is used by the general public as well. Many times I
want to purchase a bottle of alcohol and don’t want the hassle of trying to find a parking spot at Hanson’s and don’t
want to drive out to the main AC. I purchase a few small groceries at the same time. The store is keeping records of
1 bottle per person not just for the homeless but for the general public as well. I see many of the homeless walking
to Hanson’s do if you take away the license they are just going to go to Hanson’s. I  say grant the license.

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Daniel Hobbs
To: Bryant Hammond
Cc: dphobbs@protonmail.com
Subject: Quick Stop Package Goods license
Date: Friday, January 14, 2022 10:31:00 AM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Honorable City Council,
 
Thank you for the opportunity to make comment on the possibility of a Package Goods license
renewal. In my time in the ER I have seen the range of responses from the angry raging inebriated
person to the happy inebriated person and they tend to be highly repetitious.  
 
I urge City Council to consider two things. 1. History will show that there will never be enough laws
enacted or licenses revoked to keep folks from acquiring enough alcohol to need the ER’s service. 2.
We need City Council to increase the number of “challenges” to the easy acquisition of alcohol. In
my time in the ER I have seen the range of responses from the angry raging inebriated person to the
happy inebriated person and they tend to be highly repetitious.
 
If we are in a season of concern for the health of the public, I request that you please consider some
measure of limitation to the renewal of the license because of some very vulnerable populations
among us including our lower income, our elders, native women, Police staff, EMS, and BHS, ER, and
SART hospital staff. The repetition of services is our duty as an ER (and as a hospital), but it lends
itself to a significant hit on physical resources, an environmental impact (due to the medical supplies
needed), and ultimately staff morale.
 
Thankyou for the opportunity to give input in something that has felt like “there’s no say”.
 
Daniel Hobbs
ER Nurse - NSHC
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